
 

 
Application to Attend the 2020 ABA M&A Committee Meeting  

in Laguna Beach, CA from January 31 – February 01 
DEADLINE: January 6, 2020 

 
Applications are due January 6, 2020.  Only 1L students are eligible to apply.  No business law 
background or pre-existing interest in M&A is required to apply.  The Women in M&A 
Sub-Committee will review the applications and select the finalists.  Each finalist will be 
contacted for a 20-minute telephone interview with one of the members of the Women in M&A 
Sub-Committee.   
 
Name:        Date:      
 
Class Year:       
 
Have you lined up a position for the coming summer?   Yes  No  
 
If so, please provide employer name and location:         
 
In what electives will you be enrolled in next semester?      
             
             
           ____________ 
            
Interest in litigation?  Yes  No  Willing to explore 
 
Interest in business law?   Yes  No  Willing to explore 
 
Interest in M&A?  Yes  No   Willing to explore 
 
If selected for the scholarship, I am available to attend the meeting in full from January 31- Feb 
1st, including the M&A Committee Dinner on the evening of Saturday, February 1st  
 Yes  No   
 
If No, I'm available on the following dates only: ______________________________________ 
 
Please attach a current resume and a one-paragraph statement of interest. No cover letter is 
required.  The statement should discuss your reasons for applying to law school, and how this 
M&A conference will enrich your law school experience. (We would like to know whether you 
are interested in learning about M&A and in meeting and interacting with experienced M&A 
practitioners.)    
 
Please email the application, your current resume and your statement of interest to 
Jennifer Muller (JMuller@hl.com) and Tracy Lowe (TLowe@hl.com) by January 06, 2020. 
 

mailto:JMuller@hl.com
mailto:TLowe@hl.com


 

Questions?  Please direct any questions to Jen Muller, the Vice Chair of the M&A Committee 
and Chair of Women in M&A Sub-Committee, at JMuller@hl.com or Tracy Lowe, at 
TLowe@hl.com.   
 
More information about: 
 
 

• Women in M&A Sub-Committee can be found at:  
https://www.americanbar.org/groups/business_law/committees/ma/subcommittees/ 
 

• Conference in January can be found at:  
https://www.americanbar.org/events-cle/mtg/cds/385824088/ 
 

• Mergers & Acquisitions Committee can be found at: 
https://www.americanbar.org/groups/business_law/committees/ma/ 

 

If you are selected as a scholar, your name and photographs of you which are taken at the 
meeting may be used by the Women in M&A Sub-Committee in items such as press releases 
and social media related to the M&A Committee, the Women in M&A Sub-Committee, and 
their events and activities.  Please check the following box to confirm your consent to the use 
of your name and image for such purposes  ☐ 
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